



Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

April 15, 2014

Mr. Robb Whitaker Water Replenishment District of Southern California 4040 Paramount Blvd Lakewood, CA 90712

Dear Mr. Whitaker:

TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS/WATER RECYCLING REQUIREMENTS (WDR/WRRs) PERMIT FOR LEO J. VANDER LANS WATER TREATMENT FACILITY AND THE ALAMITOS BARRIER RECYCLED WATER PROJECT, LONG BEACH (WDR ORDER NO. R4-2005-0061, WDR ORDER NO. R4-2005-006-A01, CI-8956, SWRCB ORDER WQ 2006-0001)

We have completed our review of your application for renewal of permit to discharge wastes under the subject Waste Discharge and Water Recycling Requirements. Pursuant to the California Water Code, tentative WDR/WRRs have been prepared.

Enclosed are copies of the following:

- 1. Tentative Requirements consisting of:
 - a. Board Order; and,
 - b. Monitoring and Reporting Program

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Board at a public hearing to be held on **June 12, 2014**, at 9:00 a.m., at the **Metropolitan Water District of Southern California Board Room, 700 North Alameda Street, Los Angeles, California**, will consider the enclosed tentative requirements and comments submitted in writing regarding any and all portions thereof. The Board will hear any testimony pertinent to this discharge and the tentative requirements. It is expected that the Board will take action at the hearing; however, as testimony indicates, the Board, at its discretion, may order further action by staff. The agenda for the meeting will be posted on the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board's website (http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_info/agenda/index.shtml) approximately one week prior to the meeting.

Written comments regarding this tentative Order must be received at the Regional Water Board office by **5 p.m. on May 15, 2014**, in order to be evaluated by Board staff and included in the Board's agenda folder. Comments received after that date will not be considered, absent extraordinary circumstances. Timely submittal of written comments is required to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully included in the administrative record, that Board staff is able to provide timely review, and that Regional Board members have sufficient time to give full consideration to the comments and issues raised.

CHARLES STRINGER, CHAIR | SAMUEL UNGER, EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Mr. Robb Whittaker Water Replenishment District

If you have any questions, please contact Elizabeth Erickson at (213) 576-6665 or the undersigned at (213) 576-6616.

Sincerely,

Cris Morris, P.E., PMP Municipal Permitting Unit

Lis Mons

Enclosures: Revised Tentative R4-2014-xxx

Mark Grajeda, Pico Water District

CC:

Robyn Stuber, Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) Frances McChesney, State Water Resources Control Board, Office of Chief Counsel Nicole Kuenzi, State Water Resources Control Board, Office of Chief Counsel Kurt Souza. California Department of Public Health Brian Bernardos, California Department of Public Health Cindy Forbes, California Department of Public Health Cathy Chang, Water Replenishment District of Southern California Ted Johnson, Water Replenishment District of Southern California Jim McDavid, Water Replenishment District of Southern California Jason Dadakis, Orange County Water District Doug McPherson, United States Bureau of Reclamation Ann Heil, County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County Kate Nutting, Golden State Water Company Dennis Santos, City of Long Beach Water Department Gail Farber, Los Angeles Department of Public Works Kirsten James, Heal the Bay Liz Crosson, Los Angeles Waterkeeper Antonio J. Perez, Central Basin Municipal Water District Gilbert Livas, City of Downey Rich Nagel, West Basin Municipal Water District